
BOARD MEETING AND REGULAR MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
MONDAY, MARCH 10TH, 1975 

• President Rich Rannells called the Board Meeting at 3 p.m. at the Ranch House. 
Bob Feser's application for Life Membership was approved by the Board and they ex-
tend Bob every best wish for the future. 
• There were various other subjects discussed and approved by the Board. After 
the Board Meeting and preceding the regular membership meeting, the members went to 
the Toro Manufacturing Company where the members were divided into three groups and 
each group was given a guided tour. It was an interesting and enjoyable experience 
to have an opportunity to see turf equipment being manufactured and the Toro people 
were very gracious in providing this information. They also presented each person 
with a "Toro" Golf Cap. After the tours had been completed the group returned to 
the Ranch House for the regular dinner and meeting. 
• Before the business meeting opened Dean Sime, Chairman of the Research Com-
mittee, presented Dr. Ward Stienstra with a check in the amount of $2000.00 in sup-
port of the Research Program. 
• Keith Scott gave a financial report and Tom Hopf reported on the OSHA Meeting 
which he attended while in New Orleans and he reminded everyone to continue to 
check their shops and equipment for conditions in compliance with OSHA standards 
and if they find any such conditions, to correct them before they are fined. 
• Jerry Murphy reported on the progress of the Stillwater Committee and was happy 
to report good progress being made and that in addition to the Superintendents' 
group, from a sport's standpoint, they have organized Tennis Pros and Golf Pros and 
also suppliers of equipment and material. He has mailed a separate letter, which 
you should now have received, to all members. 
• Applications of Jerry Heckler, Canby Golf Course, Class A; Ed Fortun, Virginia 
Municipal Golf Course, Class B, and Joseph McMann, Highland Greens Golf Club, Class 
B, were presented for approval. All were approved and a warm welcome extended to 
these new members. We trust they will enjoy their membership and become active in 
the Association. The application of Roger D. Nelson, Assistant Superintendent at 
Luck Country Club was received for Class B Membership and will be voted on at the 
next meeting. 

• Dick Ulrick, voting delegate to the New Orleans Conference, reported on the e-
lection of officers and directors as follows: 
• Richard Maples, President; Richard Malpass, Vice-President and three directors 
for two-year terms were George W. Clever, Louis D. Haines and Gordon C. Witteveen. 
• Larry Vetter had a very distinguished gentleman at the meeting as his guest, Mr. 
Richard Adderley, a Superintendent from the Wanderers Golf Club, Johannesburg, 
South Africa. Mr. Adderley is touring the United States and Europe and we were 
very fortunate to have him as a guest at one of our meetings. 
• George Jennrich announced the following schedule of meetings for the balance of 
the year: 

April 14 - Lafayette Club - Golf in 

afternoon, weather permitting, 
followed by meeting and dinner; 
Pot Roast dinner, cost in-
cluding all, $6.00 

May 12 - Open 
June 13 - Picnic - Arrowwood Lodge 

Alexandria, Minnesota, Ladies 
invited 

July 14 - Stillwater Prison - also a 
Picnic with barbecue dinner 
cooked by the inmates; ladies 
also invited to this meeting 

August 11 
September 15 
October 13 

November 10 

December 4 

White Bear Yacht Club 
Annual Golf Tournament 
Chisago Lake Golf Club 
Lindstrom, Minnesota 
Hanson House, Long Lake 
Thursday - Annual Con-
ference at Normandy 
Motor Inn, cut to one 
day this year because 
of National Conference 
in February 1976 at 
Minneapolis 


